

## Dear David Fowler

I am writing to register my strong objection to the proposed extension of the roof terrace on the former Town Hall annexe. I am a resident of Queen Alexandra Mansions, a large block of flats immediately adjacent to the Town Hall annexe. The replacement of a 9-5, Monday – Friday office block by a commercial building which will have to function at full capacity 24/7 to fulfill its owners' financial objectives will undoubtedly impact on the nature of our area. This part of Bloomsbury has always been a peaceful, intensely local and quiet residential area. The new hotel is part of an erosion of the edges of this area. Allowing the rooftop balcony to spread out from its original northern aspect towards the Euston Road/St Pancras will compromise the privacy and peace of surrounding buildings, especially Queen Alexandra Mansions and further erode what should be highly valued as a uniquely local and residential part of Camden.

Mary Whitty 62 Queen Alexandra Mansions Judd Street